
February 28, 2023 
9th Day of January Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve today’s agenda and approve the minutes from the 
February 21st meeting with East District Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
The Commission will attend their annual CCAM meeting this week at Lake of The Ozarks.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll and Sheriff Kasey Keesaman gave an update on the jail with revenues for the 
month of March looking positive.  
 
Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss road signs, equipment and the need to set tube 
bids.  County Clerk, Melissa Meek will get those on the agenda for the end of March. 
 
The Commission discussed their quarterly meeting and will meet with the YMCA to finalize plans.  
 
Discussion was had on bills in Jefferson City concerning Senate Bill 8 which would reduce property taxes statewide which 
would severely impact county entities. The cuts to fire departments, ambulance districts and our law enforcement would 
be detrimental. The Commission has contacted Legislatures to ask them to not support this bill.  
 
The Commission and Clerk are continuing to work on annual goals for the Road & Bridge Department as well as the 
Maintenance Department at the Courthouse.  
 
An open house will be held at Sunset Home in the Spring with all patrons being invited to attend.  
 
University of Missouri Extension Engagement Specialist, Gina Lucas met with the Commission to give them an update on 
what work the Extension was doing in DeKalb County and the number of children involved with 4-H. Although the 
Extension has had a presence in DeKalb County the Commission is grateful the office is back in Maysville and very 
thankful for all of the parents and people involved in 4-H and the Extension.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to adjourn until 
March 7, 2023. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second to adjourn. 
 
 
 All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


